Plainsboro Fire Commissioners
Minutes for June 10, 2014
[bookmark: _GoBack]At 7:01 PM at the Plainsboro Firehouse located at 407 Plainsboro Road, New Jersey, Commissioner Ted Wagner called to order a regular meeting of the Plainsboro Board of Fire Commissioners.
Pledge of Allegiance.
Present: Commissioner Ted Wagner, Commissioner Theresa Byrnes, Commissioner Justin Schwartz 
Absent:  Commissioner Krishna Jagannathan, Commissioner Kivet
Also present: Accountant George Lang, Attorney Richard Braslow and Deputy Mayor Neil Lewis
Commissioner Wagner read a certification of the meeting notice as provided by Recording Secretary Lauralyn Bowen who was unable to attend due to a death in her family. It informed the Board that the notice for the meeting was published in the Home News Tribune and the Trenton Times newspapers and posted at the Plainsboro Municipal Building, Plainsboro Public Library, Plainsboro Rescue Squad Building and the Plainsboro Firehouse.
Public Comment: Commissioner Wagner called for Public Comment.
Deputy Mayor Neil Lewis informed the Board that a contract will be awarded to restore and upgrade the Wycoff House for use as the Plainsboro Museum. 
Mr. Lewis further stated that the fourth Fridays of June, July and August will be Family Movie Entertainment Night on the lawn behind the township building, and document shredding is scheduled for August 9th. 
Mr. Lewis stated that June 29th was the deadline for Commissioners to file financial disclosure statements.
Mr. Braslow stated that the form was on-line and a pin number was assigned to each person to give them access to the system. The Township Clerk should have advised the Board of their pin numbers.
Mr. Lewis said he believed the information was sent to the Board by email.
Meeting Minutes: Commissioner Wagner called for approval of the May 13, 2104, meeting minutes.
On a motion from Commissioner Byrnes which was seconded by Commissioner Schwartz a motion was made to approve the minutes for the meeting held on May 13, 2104, and was passed with the following roll call:
Ayes: Commissioner Wagner, Commissioner Schwartz, Commissioner Byrnes
Nays:
Chief’s Report: Commissioner Wagner called for the Chief's Report. 
No report.
President’s Report: Commissioner Wagner called for the Presidents Report.
Commissioner Wagner stated that there had been meetings with the Facilities Committee regarding the construction of the storage building.
Commissioner Wagner further stated that Mr. Healey has asked that approval be granted for $1,000.00 for the annual purchase of t-shirts.
Engineer’s Report: Commissioner Wagner called for the Engineers Report.
Commissioner Wagner presented the Engineer’s Report (copy attached).
DRC Report: Commissioner Wagner called for the DRC Report.

Commissioner Wagner stated that the DRC meeting would be held in the coming week. Scheduled for discussing is the three phase development on Prime Road. The first phase is seven houses, the second phase was to be a twelve thousand foot daycare center but, decided to replace the daycare phase of the project with five houses and the third phase is five houses.

Facility Update: Commissioner Wagner called for the Facility Update.
Commissioner Wagner said that the Facility Committee has contracted John Pidgeon of Pidgeon and Pidgeon as counsel. There will be an introduction meeting with Mr. Varga and Mr. Yates at the Township.
Commissioner Wagner stated that a special meeting would be needed for approval, but it is hoped that the remaining funds from the floor project could be used for any remaining building projects. And asked if the Special Meeting could be held be for the July meeting at 6:30 PM.
Mr. Braslow stated that an exact amount will be needed for the notice.
Commissioner Wagner asked if the Board was still in favor of moving forward with the transfer of fund for the necessary improvements.
The Board agreed to move forward with the transfer of funds and necessary repairs or improvements.
Mr. Braslow stated that a resolution would be need to be adopted to pay any professionals retained for the work to be done.
Apparatus Update: Commissioner Wagner called for the Apparatus Update.
Commissioner Wagner stated that there were no outstanding issues. 
Commissioner Wagner said that there is a company interested in the old special services vehicle.
Old Business: Commissioner Wagner called for the Old Business.
Training: Commissioner Schwartz said that there had been a training class and now the practical portion has not been completed because Mercer County Fire Academy does not have enough instructors. 
Commissioner Schwartz recommended that, given their inability to provide the instructors, Mercer County Fire Academy no longer be used.
Commissioner Wagner said that there is a possibility that there might have been a miscommunication between the fire company and the academy.
Commissioner Wagner stated that the Opticom System in service at Edgemere Avenue and working well.
Lawn Care: Commissioner Wagner stated that the Lawn Care contract has been finalized. There are several trees that need to be replaced and an estimate would have to be obtained for the trees that are in need of pruning. 
Commissioner Byrnes said that pruning is a part of the contract.
Commissioner Wagner asked if pruning was for the trees as well as the shrubs.
Mr. Braslow said that a Business Registration Certificate and a Certificate of Insurance should be obtained from the lawn care contractor.
Commissioner Wagner said that the Certificate of Insurance had been received and he would inquire about the Business Registration Certificate.
Commissioner Byrnes said that the pruning was for the shrubs not the trees.
Election Date: Mr. Braslow stated that the State Comptroller has done a report regarding changing of the annual election date. They had reviewed Cherry Hill, Woodbridge and Brick Districts and have determined that the voter turnout for elections was low and the date should be switched to November. 
Mr. Braslow further stated that he has spoken with Assemblyman Dancer about a more favorable bill, and it is planned to meet with everyone to discuss it. 
Old Cars: Commissioner Wagner said that he knew that Mr. Healey is handling the matter of two cars that are currently sitting on the property. One is scheduled to be used for drills and extrication and the second was left by a former member who has been contacted about removing it.
New Business: Commissioner Wagner called for New Business.
Mr. Braslow stated that a resolution needed to be adopted to appoint John Pidgeon to assist the District with the land use application.
On a motion by Commissioner Byrnes which was seconded by Commissioner Schwartz a motion was made to adopt a resolution to appoint John Pidgeon to assist the District with the land use application and was passed with the following roll call:
Ayes: Commissioner Wagner, Commissioner Schwartz, Commissioner Byrnes
Nays:
Special Meeting: Commissioner Wagner informed Mr. Lang that it was hoped to hold a special election meeting before the July Board meeting to allocate the remaining funds from the bay floors project to be used for a general facilities upgrade with the hope of including a commemorative piece of 9-11 steel to make a small firefighter memorial, and general landscaping improvements. 
Mr. Braslow asked what the not to exceed amount would be.
Mr. Lang stated that there is $76,000.00 remaining from the Bay Floors project, and asked if it was necessary to keep any of those funds in reserve.
Commissioner Wagner stated that the objective is to have those funds added to the amount allocated for the Storage Building, and have general facility improvements addressed.
T-shirts: Commissioner Wagner asked Mr. Lang how much was allocated for the purchase of t-shirts in the previous year; Mr. Healey had suggested $1,000.00.
Mr. Lang said that he did not think the amount was as high as $1,000.00.
Commissioner Wagner said he thought it might have been $800.00 at most, and called for a motion to allocate that amount for the purchase of t-shits for members.
On a motion by Commissioner Byrnes which was seconded by Commissioner Schwartz a motion was made to allocate $800.00 for the purchase of t-shirts for members, and was passed with the following roll call:
Ayes: Commissioner Wagner, Commissioner Schwartz, Commissioner Byrnes
Nays:
Requisitions: Commissioner Wagner called for requisitions.
Commissioner Schwartz requested approval for the following requisitions:
· 1 set of Turnout gear		 	$2,583.00
· 6 EXO systems and training 		$4,645.70
· Hose Testing				$2,800.00
· 2 sets of turnout gear			$5,166.00
Total					$15,194.70
Commissioner Wagner called for a motion to allocate $15,194.70 to cover the requisitions as outlined by Commissioner Schwartz.
On a motion by Commissioner Schwartz which was seconded by Commissioner Byrnes a motion was made to approve payment in the amount $15,194.70 to cover the requisitions and was passed with the following roll call:
Ayes: Commissioner Wagner, Commissioner Schwartz, Commissioner Byrnes
Nays:
Payment of Bills: Commissioner Wagner called for a motion to allocate $24,247.28, for Payment of the Bills. 
On a motion from Commissioner Schwartz, which was seconded by Commissioner Byrnes a motion was made to allocate $24,247.58, for Payment of the Bills and was passed with the following roll call:
Ayes: Commissioner Wagner, Commissioner Schwartz, Commissioner Byrnes
Nays:
Adjournment: Commissioner Wagner called for a motion to adjourn at 7:48 PM.
On a motion from Commissioner Schwartz which was seconded by Commissioner Byrnes a motion was made to adjourn at 7:48 PM and was passed with the following roll call:
Ayes: Commissioner Wagner, Commissioner Schwartz, Commissioner Byrnes
Nays:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:48 PM.


Signed: ______________________________________		Date: ___________________________
	Theresa Byrnes
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